
 

 

 

REPORT ON OBSERVANCE OF VIGILANCE AWARENESS WEEK, 

2024 

Vigilance Awareness Week, 2024 was observed at the North Eastern Council 

Secretariat, Shillong, from 28th October to 3rd November, 2024. As part of the 

observance, banners were displayed at various locations within the office. A 

comprehensive programme was planned for the week, and information about the 

events was shared through the North Eastern Council's social media accounts. 

 

 



 

 

The Vigilance Awareness Week commenced with a Pledge-taking ceremony on 

28th October, 2024. The Integrity Pledge for citizens and organizations was 

administered by Shri Som Kamei, Planning Adviser, NEC. All officers and staff 

of the Secretariat took the pledges. 

On 29th October, 2024, a Bi-lingual Essay Writing Competition was organized 

for the officers and staff of the NEC, on the theme “सत्यनिष्ठा की संस्कृनि से राष्ट्र 

की समृनि /Culture of Integrity for Nation’s Prosperity.” A total of 19 

participants took part in the competition. After assessing the essays, three top 

writers in each category were awarded 1st, 2nd, and 3rd prizes, along with 

certificates and cash prizes. The remaining participants received certificates of 

participation. 

 



 

 

 

 

Additionally, a Poster-making Competition was organized on 29th October, 

2024, also on the theme “सत्यनिष्ठा की संस्कृनि स े राष्ट्र की समृनि/Culture of 

Integrity for Nation’s Prosperity.” A total of 25 participants took part in this 

competition. Three best posters were awarded 1st, 2nd, and 3rd prizes, with 

certificates and cash prizes. Other participants were awarded certificates of 

participation. 

A Prize-distribution ceremony to honor the winners of the various competitions 

held during the week was conducted on 1st November, 2024. Photographs of the 

various programs held throughout the week have been enclosed. 
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